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INT. COLLEGE GIFT SHOP - DAY

Tim and his friend Fay look through the t-shirts with logos 
on them.

TIM
Hey, this one is hilarious.

Shows her.

FAY
It’s a bunch of sheep in A&M
shirts.

TIM
I know! Get it?

She shakes her head.  

TIM (CONT'D)
Seriously?

He goes back to looking.  Reads and grabs one.

TIM (CONT'D)
Never mind.  This one is it.  We 
can stop looking.  Perfect. 

He takes it up to the counter, but stops and reads the sign.

TIM (CONT'D)
Hey Fay, they don’t take credit 
cards, write a check for me and 
I’ll pay you back.

FAY
Ok. What are you getting?

He holds up the shirt proudly.

FAY (CONT'D)
“A&M sucks, but OU swallows” - 
gross.  I’m not paying for that.

TIM
What?  It’s funny.

FAY
It’s not funny, it’s gross.

TIM
Ok, fine.  Matter of opinion.  In 
my opinion, it’s funny.  I’m going 
to get it.



FAY
Not with my check then.

TIM
Fay!  It’s my money, you’re just a 
loan.

FAY
It’s my name associated with it 
today.

TIM
Oh, my God!  Are you kidding?

FAY
No I am not kidding, I’m sorry.

TIM
Fay, just pay for it, I’ll tell 
everyone you objected.

FAY
If I don’t lend you the money, 
maybe you’ll think twice about the 
shirt and wearing it in public.

TIM
No, I won’t!  If you don’t lend me 
the money, I’ll just go get some 
and come back and buy it.

FAY
Really?

TIM
Really.

FAY
Still, no.

TIM
Why am I friends with you???

FAY
Seriously, after all we’ve been 
through, you are judging whether or 
not I’m there for you based on 
whether I buy you a shirt with oral 
sex references on it or not?

Beat.
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TIM
I’m sorry.  I see it as a harmless 
little jab but I am hearing you say 
that you see it as a moral 
degrading of society.  Right?

FAY
I guess.

TIM
So I can understand it from your 
perspective.  Can’t you look at it 
from mine?

FAY
Why does it matter so much?  Pick 
another shirt.

TIM
So I can pick a shirt that says, 
“We’ll rip your throat out and hang 
it on the goal posts” and that’s 
okay with you? So long as there is 
no sex involved?

FAY
Sarcasm is unattractive on you.

Long beat, then the Academy Award moment:

TIM
Fay, it matters because when I was 
10 this kid on my football team 
used to make fun of me - tortured 
me, really.  He called me stupid, 
weak, anything you can think of.  
His dad went to OU. All I ever 
heard from him was about OU and the 
stupid Sooners...always the red 
shirt coming at me.  “Sooners are 
bullies”.  I don’t know, somewhere 
I just grew to hate.  This is my 
first Texas/OU game and I don’t 
want to be afraid.  All of those 
red shirts. I just want them to see 
this shirt and feel as stupid as I 
did all those years ago.

FAY
(beat) OK.  I’ll pay for the shirt.

TIM
Really?   (that worked?)
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